
 
 

RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 
 

Election Committee 
November 18, 2020 

  
The meeting was called to order by Chair Rich Hoffer at 1:00pm in the Lakeview SH#2. 
  
Present: Chair Rich Hoffer, Co-Chair Ron Jesse Committee Members Tom Marone, Denny 
Nichols, Warren Clucker, Ida Eisert 
 
Guests:  Corporate Executive Coordinator Marcia Johnson 
 
Approval of Prior Meeting Summary:  The Meeting Summary for October 28, 2020 meeting 
was approved as presented. 
 
Discussion: 
 
Chair Hoffer asked the committee for their input on how the Candidate Forums went.  Each 
committee member commented on how they thought the Forums went, discussed likes, dislikes, 
the “lightening Round” and attendance.  Suggestions were also made for next years forums.  Chair 
Hoffer proposed a possible live Forum on you tube with the ability for members to submit 
questions to be asked of the Candidates.  Further research will be done to see if this would be a 
possibility.   It was also suggested that giving something away might increase attendance.   
 
Corporate Executive Coordinator Johnson verified volunteer sign up for Election Day December 8, 
2020 also reviewed the revised setup due to COVID-19 and the choices available for breakfast and 
lunch.     
 
Member Denny Nichols informed the committee that an RCSC Board Candidate had approached 
him regarding leaving flyers in clubs and wanted to know what the protocol was.   The committee 
was informed that the situation had been handled and that candidates can go into clubs and hand 
out their flyers to club members if the club allows but they cannot leave a stack of flyers in a club 
or any rec center due to sanitation control because of COVID-19.  It was asked if a situation arises 
in the future that the committee is made aware so they aren’t caught off guard and can respond 
accordingly.   
 
Member Tom Marone asked what happens to the committee when the current Chair and Co-Chair 
leave the committee at the end of the year. Chair Hoffer responded that the committee stays the 
same and a new Chair and Co-Chair gets assigned by the newly elected President of the RCSC 
Board of directors for the next year.   
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 1:48pm 
 
Next Meeting:  February 24, 2021 at 1:00pm – Lakeview Social Hall #2 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Corporate Executive Coordinator Marcia Johnson, Acting Secretary  


